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President’s Message – April 2013 
 

Spring seems to be here early this year, so riding conditions 
are ideal.  I hope everyone is making the time to enjoy their 
equine companions and the beautiful flowers that are popping out.  
California poppies are my favorite wild flowers.  Years ago, I 
remember a ride down south, near Lancaster, that we rode 
through beautiful fields of poppies.  Just a good memory of the 
past.    

 
It is great to see people posting to our Facebook page.  I have 

really enjoyed reading the stories and seeing the pictures from 
Cuyama, since I was not able to attend.  Our Facebook page is 
for more than just our membership, so if you know of another 
horse person who may like this, please have them join us.  Thank 
you, Hillary Graham for being our administrator.  Keep up the 
good work. 

 
We did not have a meeting in March, but are planning one on 

April 17
th
 at Tony and Alba’s Pizza in Scotts Valley.  I hope many 

of you will be coming.  One of our topics will be our upcoming 
endurance ride (October 5

th
) at Bear Ranch.  We have a member 

stepping up to be ride manager and will be submitting a budget to 
be approved.    

 
As Barbara said in an e-mail, we will not have a May Quips.  

Look for a June Quips to be full of stories and pictures.  April and 
May are busy times, so there are plenty of adventures to be 
shared.   
 

Lori 

 

mailto:bigcreekranch@wildblue.net


2 

 

 

Elisabet Hiatt, Eleanor Norton Award winner for 2012 

Dick Carter receives a Tevis Mile honor from Julie and Katie 

Julie Suhr and Barbara White receiving the Horse of the Year Award  - 
for Canadian Brook - from Sandy Holder 

Mike Maul, 2012 Hall of Fame Rider on Rroco-My-Sol,  
2012 Hall of Fame Horse 

Mike and Roc also won the Pard'ners Award at the  
AERC convention 

2012 Quicksilver Awards 
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HISTORICAL TRIVIA 
 

Did you know the saying "God willing and the Creek don't rise" was in 
reference to the Creek Indians and not a body of water? It was written by 
Benjamin Hawkins in the late 18th century. He was a politician and Indian 

diplomat. While in the south, Hawkins was requested by the President of the 
U.S. to return to Washington. In his response, he was said to write, "God 
willing and the Creek don't rise." Because he capitalized the word "Creek" 
it is deduced that he was referring to the Creek Indian tribe and not a body 

of water. 
 

****************************** 
 

In George Washington's days, there were no cameras. One's image was either 
sculpted or painted. Some paintings of George Washington showed him standing 
behind a desk with one arm behind his back while others showed both legs and 

both arms. Prices charged by painters were not based on how many people were 
to be painted, but by how many limbs were to be painted. Arms and legs are 

'limbs,' therefore painting them would cost the buyer more. Hence the 
expression, 'Okay, but it'll cost you an arm and a leg.' (Artists know hands 

and arms are more difficult to paint.) 
 

****************************** 
 

As incredible as it sounds, men and women took baths only twice a year (May 
and October) Women kept their hair covered, while men shaved their heads 

(because of lice and bugs) and wore wigs. Wealthy men could afford good wigs 
made from wool. They couldn't wash the wigs, so to clean them they would 

carve out a loaf of bread, put the wig in the shell, and bake it for 30 
minutes. The heat would make the wig big and fluffy, hence the term 'big 
wig... ' Today we often use the term 'here comes the Big Wig' because 

someone appears to be or is powerful and wealthy. 
 

********************************* 
 

In the late 1700's, many houses consisted of a large room with only one 
chair. Commonly, a long wide board folded down from the wall, and was used 

for dining. The 'head of the household' always sat in the chair while 
everyone else ate sitting on the floor. Occasionally a guest, who was 

usually a man, would be invited to sit in this chair during a meal.. To sit 
in the chair meant you were important and in charge. They called the one 

sitting in the chair the 'chair man.' 
Today in business, we use the expression or title 'Chairman' or 'Chairman of 

the Board.' 
 

********************************* 
 

Personal hygiene left much room for improvement.. As a result, many women 
and men had developed acne scars by adulthood. The women would spread bee's 

wax over their facial skin to smooth out their complexions. When they were 
speaking to each other, if a woman began to stare at another woman's face 
she was told, 'mind your own bee's wax.' Should the woman smile, the wax 
would crack, hence the term 'crack a smile'. In addition, when they sat too 

close to the fire, the wax would melt. Therefore, the expression 'losing 
face.' 

 
********************************* 

 
 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Ladies wore corsets, which would lace up in the front. A proper and 
dignified woman, as in 'straight laced' wore a tightly tied lace. 

 
******************************** 

 
Early politicians required feedback from the public to determine what the 

people considered important. Since there were no telephones, TV's or radios, 
the politicians sent their assistants to local taverns, pubs, and bars. They 

were told to 'go sip some Ale and listen to people's conversations and 
political concerns. Many assistants were dispatched at different times. 'You 
go sip here' and 'You go sip there.' The two words 'go sip' were eventually 
combined when referring to the local opinion and, thus we have the term 

'gossip.' 
 

********************************** 
At local taverns, pubs, and bars, people drank from pint and quart-sized 

containers. A bar maid's job was to keep an eye on the customers and keep 
the drinks coming. She had to pay close attention and remember who was 

drinking in 'pints' and who was drinking in 'quarts,' hence the phrase 
'minding your 'P's and Q's'. 

 
********************************** 

 
One more: bet you didn't know this! 

 
In the heyday of sailing ships, all war ships and many freighters carried 

iron cannons. Those cannons fired round iron cannon balls. It was necessary 
to keep a good supply near the cannon. However, how to prevent them from 

rolling about the deck? The best storage method devised was a square-based 
pyramid with one ball on top, resting on four resting on nine, which rested 
on sixteen. Thus, a supply of 30 cannon balls could be stacked in a small 

area right next to the cannon. There was only one problem....how to prevent 
the bottom layer from sliding or rolling from under the others. The solution 

was a metal plate called a 'Monkey' with 16 round indentations. However, if 
this plate were made of iron, the iron balls would quickly rust to it. 

The solution to the rusting problem was to make 'Brass Monkeys.' Few 
landlubbers realize that brass contracts much more and much faster than iron 
when chilled.. Consequently, when the temperature dropped too far, the brass 
indentations would shrink so much that the iron cannonballs would come right 

off the monkey; Thus, it was quite literally, 'Cold enough to freeze the 
balls off a brass monkey.' (All this time, you thought that was an improper 

expression, didn't you.) 
 

■ ■ ■ 
Submitted by Julie Suhr 

The Quicksilver club lost a long-time member on Sunday night with the passing of Joann 
LeMond.  Joann and Pete have been members for a number of years and Joann rode many 
endurance rides on Najo, their big Morgan gelding.  Joann crewed many rides for Pete and 
his grandkids Michelle and Danya and also for Julie Caprino when she started riding with 

them.  She will be missed by all of us who knew her. 
 

Services will be on Tuesday, April 2, at 12:30 at Santa Nella Veterans Memorial.  It is 
located at 32053 West McCabe Road in Santa Nella.  To get there you take 152 East 

towards Los Banos and over Pacheco Pass.  Turn left on State Route 33 and McCabe 
Road is less than 5 miles.  Turn left on McCabe Road. 
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A Rare Bird 
 

By Barbara McCrary 

One day, a few months ago, Lud and I were driving up the hill to our house, when we noticed something startlingly 
white, sitting in a tall fir tree. Immediately I thought it was a barn owl, but then I realized it didn't look right for an owl. 
Closer examination with binoculars that we always carry with us revealed a hawk of some sort. 

There is nothing in a bird book about a white hawk, so I went online and Googled "white raptor" and I found a 
website created by a man in Kansas about just such birds.  

After exchanging e-mails, he identified the bird as a partial albino Red-tailed Hawk. It was coming fairly routinely for 
a few weeks but I haven't seen it for quite some time now. 

We do love living here—away from civilization—where we are privileged to see some quite rare creatures. Others— 
not really rare, but infrequent—are mountain lions, foxes, coyotes, coons, and skunks. Bobcats are actually residential, 
as are deer. We have a small herd of deer than hang out fairly close, even walking into our paddock about 150 feet from 
our house. We figure they feel safer close to us, and even our dog, than out in the wild with the lions. 

Orion, pictured above age at 28, recently had his teeth floated and I was surprised when the vet said a couple of his 
molars are "expired".  This means the roots of the teeth are gone and the crowns are being held in place by the 
adjacent teeth.  He doesn't seem to notice, gobbling up everything in sight but may start having problems chewing if 
the crowns become loose or fall out.  He has put on at least 100 lbs. since his endurance days and is quite content 
hanging out in the pasture with a buddy or two--who knew under that lean racing machine lurked a pasture potato  :-)   
 

Submitted by Judy Etheridge 

Orion 
Still Shining  

At 28 years old 
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Quicksilver Riders Go To Cuyama Oaks Ride 
 
By Elisabet Hiatt 
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Godfrey Sullivan 
Long-Time Endurance Rider Whom Many of Us Know 

 
Godfrey Sullivan (continued on page 7) 
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For more information: 

Cindy Elliott @ 831-634-1049 
or 

          www.joe-elliott.com / info@joe-elliott.com 

 

Godfrey Sullivan (continued from page 6 

http://www.joe-elliott.com/
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Classifieds 
 

PRINTING SERVICES  

for Quicksilver club ride managers. Our club now has a color 

duplex printer that is located in the home of Becky and Judith. 

You can do the printing at the cost of 25¢ per page color and 

6¢ per page B&W, if you provide the paper. If you e-mail the 

printable files to Becky, she will do the printing for you at the 

cost of 27¢ per page color and 8¢ per page B&W, including  

the paper. 

E-mail Becky: bghart@garlic.com 

 

Centered Riding® Lessons  
 

Help your horse use him/herself effectively while going  
down the trail.   

Take the stress out of your body and your horse's body.  
Find out how to have a better seat and make your horse  

more comfortable. 

Centered Riding® lessons available with Becky Hart, Level 3 

Centered Riding instructor.  Clinics available upon request.  
 

 408-425-5860 

 

HORSE BOARDING FACILITY  
 

20535 Rome Drive, San Jose, California. 
Stalls: $270.00, pasture $200.00, fed twice a day  

high-grade oat and alfalfa.  
96' X 48' uncovered outdoor arena. We clean. Shavings available.  1.25 miles 

to entrance to the Quicksilver County Park (3600 acres and 19.2 miles of 
manicured trails). I provide my trailer for use to boarders. My place borders 

Quicksilver Park.  

Trilby – (408) 997-7500 

 

TAX SERVICES   
Specializing in horses.  

 

Trilby - (408) 997-7500 

 

"TEN FEET TALL, STILL" 

 

My first book, Ten Feet Tall, Still, is out of print, but is now an e-book for 
downloading at Amazon, Barnes and Noble and some other places. One 

Hundred Percent of the proceeds go to the AERC Trails Fund and the  
WSTF Trails Fund. 

 This is shameless advertising, but I believe in the cause.                                                                                
 

Julie Suhr 

WANTED 
 

Endurance rider turned cowgirl looking for Big Horn brown Cordura Western saddle. Will purchase 

outright or will consider temporary trade for my Freeform Liberty treeless endurance saddle in like-new 

condition.  
    

 

FOR SALE 
 

Equipedic pad, older model, but not used much.  
Thin inserts. $150/offer. 

 

Elisabet - lazo@ucsc.edu 

FOR SALE 
 

Lance cab-over camper, 1991.  Everything is in working order.  Hydraulic jacks, oven, stovetop, fridge, bathroom with 
shower and outdoor shower.  Lots of storage. 9'4" gives you extra room without needing to extend the bumper.  Hitch 

and levelers included.  Reasonable condition, except seat cushions and curtains.  $1500/obo 
 

Becky Hart:  bghart@garlic.com  or  408-425-5860  

mailto:bghart@garlic.com
mailto:lazo@ucsc.edu
mailto:bghart@garlic.com
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One of the earliest religious 
disappointments in a young 
girl's life revolves upon her 

unanswered prayer for a horse. 
 

  Phillis Theroux, as quoted in Julie's book 

 

FOR SALE 
 

Freeform Free-west saddle. Short base 
(20") and 17" seat.  Fenders and 

sheepskin lined.  Very lightly used and 
well-maintained.  Sells with Haf pad, 
also in excellent condition.  Both for 

$1,000.  Stacy at 

jamesryan.stacy@gmail.com 

 

FOR SALE 
 

Abetta saddle. Great condition. VERY COMFORTABLE 
RIDE.  $400 new. Make offer. 

 

408-687-5315 

mailto:jamesryan.stacy@gmail.com
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Classifieds 

WANTED 
 

I am looking for my next horse, and would greatly appreciate it if you would keep you eyes and ears open for 
possible horses for me.  I am looking for the epitome of a Julie Suhr, later-in-life horse.  I need a short, safe, smooth 
Arabian gelding no taller than 14.3.  Ideally, I would like to clone my precious endurance horse Raj, but that is not 
going to happen. Please let me know if anything comes across your radars and I would be grateful.  Thanks for the 

assistance and happy trails.          Margaret Graham 

FOR SALE 
 

Jerry Dowdy in Scotts Valley has 14 saddles from McClellans to Western, Australian and English plus a lot of 

harnesses, bridles, and miscellaneous horse gear for sale in Scotts Valley. If you are interested he will send you a CD 
with pictures of them and also include a list of  tree and seat sizes. All very reasonably priced.  His number is  

 

(831) 335-5587 

PRICE REDUCED TO $275 

SUPRACOR ENDURANCE PAD 
 

Supracor Endurance Pad, green, $375. I have only used this pad to try out with various saddles so it has been hardly 

used and stored very well. See Supracor website for more details. It currently sells for $505. (408) 776-7591 or 
cell (415) 235-5246 

I'm a Cal Poly-trained Farrier but I only shoe my horses so I'm always checking out better ways to protect my horses 
feet and legs. 

My horse chipped his hoof wall and I called to ask about a glue product they have called "Adhere". 
I spent about 30 minutes on the phone with the California Vettec Rep yesterday and he was extremely 

knowledgeable and generous with his time.  He also explained how the Vettec products can be used instead of pads 
which will reduce nail movement in the hoof wall and provide a more secure nailing. 

He also told me that if anyone wants to ride the Tevis, he will provide the product and installation free of charge and 
all he wants is to take before and after pictures of the hoof. 

His name is Larkin Green  (916) 705-8380  http://www.vettec.com/ 
 I thought some Quicksilver folks might want to know.  David De La Rosa 

FOR SALE 
 

25 gallon corner water tank with stand, new condition    $85 
 

Electric portable fence set up with stakes, charger, electric rope & carrying bag. It is ready to go. Used 2 times in great 
condition!   $200 

 

Contact Tracy  Hofstrand  408 391-8912 or email hobie_gal@yahoo.com  

FOR SALE 

 

All Tack Must Go... Woman's Small yellow gloves, brand new—$20. Kool Coat stable sheet, 72", white, in good 
condition—$40.  Nylon black chin strap, new—$2. Fly sheet, 75", blue—$20.   Heavyweight waterproof winter blanket, 
76", purple—$50.  Rubber blue curry comb, in good condition—$4.   Set of 4 red polo wraps, barely used—$11.  Black 
front SMB2 002 small, used, splint boots—$45.  Red Professional Choice bell boots, small—$10. Mesh bag, barely 
used—$13. Stiff blue bristle brush, barely used—$6. SMB2 200 splint boots, new, large—$54. Coronet slip-on spurs with 
rowels. Looks brand new—$4. 

 408-310-1510 Heather Bryant 

mailto:hobie_gal@yahoo.com
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Classifieds 

 
9-yr-old Mare, $4000 
Beautiful CMK Chestnut Mare out of Gulstras 
Splash and CR Farlastra. 
14.2h, 7 1/2" cannon bones, solid leg, body and 
mind. Resting heart rate 32, pulsed in after rides at 
40. Excellent hip, smooth gaits. 
Great Middleweight, Lightweight or Featherweight 
horse. 
 

She has never had an injury.  Currently in 
maintenance training 3-4 times a week.  She has 
done several years of trail work. Due to work 
situations, we do not have the time to ride.  She is 
an excellent horse and it would be a shame not to 
have her out on the trail. 
 

She is very compassionate and willing to please. 
She needs a sensitive rider that will be a good 
buddy. 
 

Please email Kirstenzazz@gmail.com or call  
408-416-8432 with any questions. 

Rhoberta – ROXY 

 

Ford F-250;  26,200 miles, One owner, V-10  $12,000.   
 Excellent condition inside and out. 2001.  XLT . 158" WB .  Like New! 

 

 

Long bed with liner; Supercab; 40/20 split bench w/storage; rear fold up bench seat. Four speed auto transmission; 
2X4, Powered by 6.8 EFI V-10 gas engine; a/c; 4.3 ratio limited slip axle; 8800# GVWR package; cruise control; power 
steering/brakes; independent front suspension; driver and 
passenger air bags; medium graphite grey cloth interior; 
captain's chairs; sliding rear window;  stereo with single 
CD; chrome bumper; four doors; cargo box light; tailgate 
with key lock; power mirrors; trailer towing package—
gooseneck or bumper pull; flip-out rear quarter glass; 
chrome steel wheels; tow hooks; carpet w/floor mats; 
power windows/lock; comes with accessory—solar trickle 
charger; anti-theft engine disabler. Kept in a garage for its 
first 5 years. No scratches or dents on paint. Small dent 
on front bumper.  Maintenance receipts.   
 

                  Please call 510-559-7889. 

FOR SALE 
 

Reactor Panel saddle, VSD Baker Trail model,  
18" seat, 13+" tree size. Black. Includes dressage  

girth and endurance kit. Bought new for $3800,  
hardly used. Priced at $2700. 

 

Call Jeanine at 831-423-4774 or e-mail: 

 

jcmccrary@gmail.com 

mailto:Kirstenzazz@gmail.com
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Humor and BirthdaysHumor and Birthdays  
How many riders does it take to change a light bulb? 

 

ENDURANCE RIDER: 
Light bulb? Do you mind, I'm trying to get my horse's 

pulse/respiration/hydration levels down to respectable levels. 
Once that is done, I have another 50 miles to go before I can 

even think about changing a light bulb. 

WESTERN PLEASURE RIDERS: 
Oh, my God, someone fix that bulb, I have to have light so that 
my silver and spangles all glow to their best and so that all the 

highlighter on Old Peanut Head makes his nose look so smooth and 
sparkly, and oh, my diamond studs have to flash in the light, you 
know, so oh, someone has to fix it -- oh, maybe you without all 

the silver on your saddle, obviously you can't ride, you can do it. 

DRESSAGE QUEEN: 
Change a light bulb? Are you joking? I couldn't possibly be 
expected to subject myself to such a menial task. Change it 

yourself. Oh, and wash your hands when you are finished. The very 

thought! 

  

Happy  April Happy  April 
Birthday  Birthday    

to our  to our  
Quicksilver Quicksilver 
Members Members   

and and 
Endurance Endurance 

FriendsFriends  

Don Brown 5 

Melissa Ribley 8 

Kimberly Peterson 9 

Kathy Brayton 20 

Julie Suhr 21 

Katie Alton 21 

Jill Kilty Newburn 22 

     It is the compelling zest of 
high adventure and of victory, 
and in creative action that man 
finds his supreme joy. 

 

  Antoine de Saint-Exupery (1900-1944) 
 

     Failure should be our 
teacher, not our undertaker. 
Failure is delay, not defeat. It is 
a temporary detour, not a dead 
end. Failure is something we 
can avoid only by saying 
nothing, doing nothing, and 
being nothing. 
 

Denis Waitley (1933- ) 
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IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO JOIN THE QUICKSILVER RIDERS!!!!! 
 

FIRST: We need your name    

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And then your address            

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And your phone number, Fax, e-mail      

___________________________________________________________________________________________           

   

___________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                             

 
And then we need your money! Senior membership is $ 25  ___________ 

 
Junior (under 16 years of age) membership is $ 15  ___________ 

 
Family membership is $ 40  ___________ 

    
Total enclosed  $ ______________ 

 
Why join the Quicksilver Endurance Riders? You will have the opportunity to participate in poker rides, 
moonlight rides, endurance rides, trail projects as well as attend monthly meetings, the Christmas party, 
and the annual awards ceremony; saving the best for last, you will meet the best friends you will ever 
have! 
How are our dues spent? Annual Yearbook/Calendar; monthly Newsletter; a representative voice in local 
horse politics; trail maintenance and improvement projects; year-end awards and monthly meetings.  
 
Send your dues, checks made out to:  Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
 
Mail to Membership Chairperson:  Maryben Stover 

1299 Sandra Drive 
San Jose, CA 95125-3535 
(408) 265-0839 

 
 
May your and your horse(s) have a  
wonderful year riding together as  
Quicksilver Endurance Riders!!! 

        “Life outside of endurance? I don’t think so.”      

                                                

Dave Rabe  
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Mission Statement of Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 

 QSER exists to promote the sport of endurance riding by conducting 

endurance rides and advocating for equestrian trails.  It seeks to provide a 
model for the highest standards of sportsmanship and horsemanship 
within the context of this sport. It supports and provides educational 

events and leadership in each of these areas. 

Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
P.O. Box 71 

New Almaden, CA 95042 

 


